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Approval of Amendment No. 1, Contract Y18-806, International Drive 
Transit Feasibility and Alternative Technology Assessment 

ACTION REQUESTED: 

Approval of Amendment No. 1, Contract Y18-806, International Drive Transit 
Feasibility and Alternative Technology Assessment, with HDR Engineering, Inc. in 
the total amount of $481,353.04, for a revised contract amount of $1,431,607.12. 

PROCUREMENT: 

This amendment will analyze the potential of implementing a modern streetcar 
service or other premium transit alternatives as an urban circulator operating 
within the International Drive District. It will additionally expand the area of the 
original project footprint to include Destination Parkway from International Drive 
to Tradeshow Boulevard, Tradeshow Boulevard from Destination Parkway to 
Universal Boulevard, including Roadway Conceptual Analysis and incorporation of 
the results of the Kirkman Road Extension project (Universal Boulevard to Carrier 
Drive) into this study. The original study entailed a 2.8 mile study. This amendment 
will expand the study to cover a total of approximately 4.3 miles. To complete the 
work associated with this amendment, the contract time will be increased by an 
additional 90 calendar days from the Notice to Proceed. 

FUNDING: 

Partial funding in the amount of $96,254.92 is available in account number 1246-
072-3074-3110. The remaining $385,098.12 will be encumbered in FY20. 

APPROVALS: 

The Transportation Planning Division concurs with this recommendation. 

REMARKS: 

On October 2, 2018, the Board approved award of contract Y18-806 to HDR 
Engineering, Inc. in the amount of $950,254.08. 


